
New England Consumer Liaison Group (CLG) 
ELECTION NOTICE 

for Election of the Coordinating Committee 
to be held at the Quarterly Meeting 

November 30, 2022 
 
 
Dear Consumer Liaison Group Member: 
 
This Notice is to reiterate an announcement made at the September 15, 2022 Quarterly 
Meeting that we will nominate and elect new members and/or re-elect current members 
of CLG’s governing Coordinating Committee at the November 30, 2022 Quarterly 
Meeting to be held at the Colonnade Hotel. 
 
Anyone who has attended a CLG Quarterly Meeting in the past two (2) years is 
considered to be a CLG member.  The Coordinating Committee is elected at a Quarterly 
Meeting every two (2) years for a two (2) year term.  The committee elected in 
November will serve until December 2024 or until the first possible election date 
thereafter. 
 
Any CLG member who is an electricity end-user or directly represents ratepayers, is a 
member of a consumer organization, or is a government consumer or ratepayer advocate 
is eligible to serve on the Coordinating Committee, it being understood that the focus of 
the CLG is on commercial, industrial, and non-profit end-users. There shall be no more 
than four (4) members of the committee from any one New England state.  Employees of 
ISO New England do not serve on the committee; although, they may be invited by the 
committee to participate in its meetings.    
 
Any CLG member, including current committee members, may present themselves as 
candidates for election at the November 30th meeting.  Any CLG member, including 
current committee members, may nominate another CLG member as a candidate for 
election. 
 
The duties of a Coordinating Committee member are: 
 

• to attend four (4) regular committee meetings a year – each held on the same day 
as a CLG Quarterly Meeting – and to participate in such special meetings (usually 
held via telephone) as may be called; 

 
• to participate in formulating overall CLG policy and particular meeting programs 

in accordance with FERC Order 719 and the CLG by-laws; 
 

• to offer feedback after CLG meetings, feedback to CLG email correspondence in 
between meetings, and to participate in preparation of the Annual Report; 

 



• to participate in such other activities conforming to Order 719 and the by-laws as 
may be requested by the committee, the Chair or the Chair’s designee. 

 
If you believe you qualify and are interested in being a candidate, please send either one 
of us a concise email or letter of interest and, if you wish, your resume by the deadline 
below.  If you wish to nominate someone, please send either one of us an email or letter 
identifying that person and explaining why you believe he or she would be a productive 
member of the Coordinating Committee.  A committee member or one of us will contact 
you to follow up on your expression of interest or nomination of another CLG member. 
 
Biographies of the nominees will be sent to CLG members in advance of the November 
30, 2022 quarterly meeting.  Voting will be conducted in-person at the Colonnade Hotel 
(electronic voting for remote, eligible CLG member participants of the meeting). 
 
ALL EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST OR NOMINATIONS, WITH ANY 
SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS, MUST BE RECEIVED BY THE CLOSE OF 
BUSINESS ON MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2022. 
 
ALL COMMUNICATIONS MUST BE SENT ELECTRONICALLY.  
SUBMISSIONS RECEIVED AFTER THE DEADLINE OR NOT SENT 
ELECTRONICALLY WILL NOT BE CONSIDERED. 
 
NOMINATIONS SHOULD BE SENT TO: Adriana.C.Bakhos@mass.gov 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.  Thank you. 
 
For the New England Consumer Liaison Group – 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Elizabeth Mahony, Chair 
Coordinating Committee of the New England Consumer Liaison Group 
Assistant Attorney General and Senior Policy Advisor for Energy 
Office of the Attorney General  
One Ashburton Place 
Boston, MA 02108 
Phone (617) 963-2413 
Elizabeth.L.Mahony@mass.gov 
 
Adriana Bakhos 
Energy Litigation Legal Support Specialist 
Energy and Telecommunications Division 
Office of the Attorney General  
One Ashburton Place 
Boston, MA 02108 
Adriana.C.Bakhos@mass.gov 



 
 
Date: November 15, 2022 


